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As previously communicated, the Division of Developmental Disabilities (DDD) has a new set of teletherapy 
rates. Effective July 1, 2023, all teletherapy services must be billed using the new billing rates and with the use 
of the GT and GQ modifiers. The rate book has been updated to add these rates. Vendors are prohibited from 
using the natural home or clinic rates for services delivered via telehealth. 

One correction from the previous announcement: There was an error on the table for therapy evaluations. 
Those services do NOT have tiered rates. We apologize for any confusion that may have caused. 

The new provider rate book and lookup file are now available on the Rates & Billing page on the DDD website 
in the “Rates” section. [The new teletherapy rates are viewable on pages 16, 120, 125, and 134.] 

https://des.az.gov/sites/default/files/media/041023_Teletherapy_Rates_For_Qualified_Vendors.pdf?time=1688054655895
https://des.az.gov/services/disabilities/developmental-disabilities/vendors-providers/rates-authorizations-billing

